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Talofa lava, 

It’s been another jam-packed fortnight here at Whenuapai School and I wanted to start by saying a special 
thank you to all our incredible whānau for your support on Wednesday afternoon for the Teacher Paid Union 
Meetings. Many of our families were able to pick up their tamariki early on Wednesday afternoon and this 
allowed us to change our normal learning programme to support a smaller number of students and allowed 
all teachers to attend this important union meeting. We understand that this was a big ask, especially with 
such short notice and we appreciate all your support and understanding. 

As you may have seen posted on HERO on Tuesday, we started this week with some disappointing news. 
Unfortunately, the opening date of our new Senior Campus on Trig Road has been extended. The original 
completion date was the start of Term 3, but due to the contractor delays, the campus is now expected to be 
completed at the end of Term 3. This means our senior students will now start learning from the new campus 
at the start of Term 4. 

We were saddened by the news, however we remain positive and focused on the end goal of what an 
amazing campus this will be for our tamariki, whānau and staff when it is completed. We are maintaining 
regular communication with the Ministry of Education (MoE) to ensure that their construction partners 
address the issues and expedite the project. We will continue to provide updates on the progress of the build, 
and we have formally requested the presence of the MoE at a community meeting where we can collectively 
discuss the delay and answer any of your questions.  

In the meantime, we will continue to run our excellent learning programmes here at the home campus and 
we will keep any disruptions to a minimum. 

Speaking of our excellent learning programmes …... we are proud of what we offer our Year 7 and 8 tamariki 
and we want to show you what we do and how we do it! To do this, we are holding a Year 7/8 Curriculum 
Evening on Wednesday, 14 June 2023 from 5.00 - 6.00pm. We would like to invite students and their whānau 
to this special evening to see and learn more about what we have to offer in our senior school. This is a 
wonderful opportunity to see our programmes in action and ask any questions that you may have. The 
evening is open to all year levels but highly recommended for families who have students currently in Year 6 
and 7. We look forward to seeing you there! 

A friendly reminder that this weekend is an extra long one. School is closed on Monday, 5th June, for King's 
Birthday weekend and again on Tuesday, 6th June, for our Teachers Only Day (TOD). The TOD is to allow our 
teachers to attend the Kahui Ako professional development conference. The first day back at school is 
Wednesday, 7th June. 

Today has been wonderful end to the week with an incredible day celebrating our many wonderful cultures 
and a very special way to end Samoan Language Week. Looking ahead, the last four weeks of term 2 are set 
to be as busy as usual. As always there will be lots of learning and sporting activities happening around the 
school and an upcoming highlight will be the Knowledge-a-thon. Maybe the long weekend will provide a 
great opportunity for tamariki to practice their questions! 

Finally, this week, fa'afetai lava and thank you again to all our amazing Whenuapai whānau. We very much 
appreciate and value your continued support. 

Tōfā soifua, 

Adam Cels 
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Massey High School  

2024 Enrolments and Open Night 

Open Night – Monday 12th June 2023 

3.30pm to 5.30pm or 6.30pm to 8.30pm 

Enrolments - In Zone enrolments are now open for 2024. 

Out of Zone enrolments are also open. These will close on 30th 
August 2023. Should a ballot be required, this will be done on 6th 
September 2023. 

 

  

  

 

SPORTS 
Interzone Orienteering 
This year’s Interzone Orienteering event was held at 
Cornwall Park on Monday, 15 May 2023 . The organiser 
stated that “It was great seeing the students come in at 
the finish, many taking home a fair amount of Cornwall 
Park mud, some absolutely exhausted after giving it their 
all around the course, but almost all with smiles on their 
faces. We do hope that the success every student had 
today in just getting around the course will encourage 
them to continue to orienteer for many years ahead”. 
The following students can be proud of their 
participation at the event with Eloise H placing 13th in 
the Year 7 girls and Ryla P, Astyn N, Sarka L, Kaylan N 
and Adihiti W placing 19th in the school team’s event. 
Special thanks to Jenny Cornish for supporting the girls 
with transport and supervision at the event. 

Norwest Year 7/8 Football 
The Whenuapai Year 7 & 8 football team were 
represented at the Norwest Soccer tournament on 
Tuesday, 16th of May at Huapai Domain. The weather was 
predicted to be poor, but the day turned out to be fine 
and the competition went ahead as planned. Whenuapai 
had a girls team representing the school and each one of 
the girls had creditable performances and can be proud of 
their contributions across the day. They ended up with 
consistent performances across the day with some wins 
and losses and ended up in 6th place. The school is proud 
of the girls in what was for some, their first football 
competition. 

The boys played pool play which they had a draw and a 
loss and then ended up playing off for 5th and 6th with 6th 
place being the final result. The school would like to thank 
all the parents that attended for their awesome support 
and assistance on the day. To all the players, you 
represented the school with commitment and respect and 
were worthy ambassadors for Whenuapai School on the 
day. Special thanks to Nathan Atherton and Greg Berry for 
leading the teams on the day. 

 
 

 

Dates for your diary …. 

Mon  – 5 June  
King’s Birthday – School Closed 

Thurs – 15 June 
NW Year 5&6 Football 

Tues  – 6 June  
Teacher Only Day – School Closed 

Fri – 16 June 
Pride Week – Mufti Day 

Wed – 7 June 
Year 6 Stream Visit 

Mon  – 19 June  
Knowledge-a-thon 

Thurs – 8 June 
NW Year 7&8 Basketball 

Wed – 21 June 
Kahu Team – Takeaway Wednesday 

Fri – 9 June 
NW Year 7&8 Table Tennis 

Wed – 28 June 
Year 5-8 NW Hockey 

Tues – 13 June 
Kea Team – Takeaway Tuesday 

Fri – 30 June 
Last day of Term 2 

sKids Before and After School Care 

 

Teacher Only Day – CLICK HERE TO BOOK 

  

https://enrolmy.com/skids-whenuapai/book-now/18-sKids-Whenuapai-Open-on-6-June-2023-due-to-Teacher-Only-Day-730am-to-6pm
https://enrolmy.com/skids-whenuapai/book-now/18-sKids-Whenuapai-Open-on-6-June-2023-due-to-Teacher-Only-Day-730am-to-6pm
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 GENERAL NOTICES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
    

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

sKids - Before and After School Care 

 

BOOK NOW AT: https://www.skids.co.nz/book-with-us/ 
    

   

   

 

 

 

The Auckland Regional Dental Service (ARDS) is a Te Whatu 
Ora-operated service, which provides free dental care to 
children across the greater Auckland areas.  

In order to prevent any eligible children missing out on 
receiving free dental care, ARDS is cross-checking their own 
records with school rolls. 

For our children’s better oral health and wellbeing, our 
school roll will be shared with the service as required. To 
find out more information about ARDS, please visit 
ards.co.nz or call 0800 TALK TEETH (0800 825 583). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• Email: northwest@numberworks.com 
 

 

 

 

 

2023 Parent Handbook 

There is a Parent Handbook available on our school  
website with lots of useful information. You can check  

it out by clicking on the following link: 

https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/information/general-admin/ 

 

 

 

 

 

CLICK HERE TO ORDER 

Online orders only – no cash sales. 

All orders made benefit our School Library. 

 

Click here for a free assessment and trial lesson. 

 

https://www.skids.co.nz/book-with-us/
https://www.skids.co.nz/locations/whenuapai/
mailto:northwest@numberworks.com
https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/information/general-admin/
https://mybookclub.scholastic.co.nz/Parent.aspx
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__numberworksnwords.com_nz_free-2Dassessment_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=CWkH-wajQ_4TRxe4PkE8WKWkgt6vgp_g9m0S7eefatg&m=bP4p4eI9dd9l_xkroRjNRE0jMrOK38WroESsoh4DRwyg7bQAf-FyduTv8sDum73l&s=_mjLGaXp9xUA0o_176Lc15PiD8b-QwVF7y46AlAT4Q4&e=

